May 20, 2025
Corinne City Council
Regular Session

Mayor Shane Baton called the meeting to order. Present were Mayor Shane Baton, Council Members Greg Harris, Ann Whitaker, Tom Little, Karen Caldwell, Wade Layton and Recorder Kendra Norman.

Ann W. led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A moment of silence was observed.

APPOINTMENTS:
	A. Jed Shannon approached the Council to discuss the option of running fiber to 110 homes. The line would go from 6800 West along 2400 North to the new subdivision. Eventually he would like to offer it to the whole town. His company Quicklinks currently uses satellites which are impacted by trees and this would provide customers with better and faster service. He is bonded and is willing to get the correct permits and do things the right way. Mayor Baton stated that he would need to start with engineered plans, Corinne City also requires a franchise tax for any type of utilities in our city. Even though you are a small company you will have to be held to the same standards as everyone else. JL has been working with the city engineer to get a list together of what will be required but prefers he wait until the sewer project has been completed. Mayor Baton will get the list to Jed S. by June 6th.

PLANNING COMMISSION:
Mayor Baton reported that Cade Smoot approached the Commission regarding a lot line adjustment on his property located on 2400 North. He will keep 2 acres and sell his home and the remaining 5 acres. 

SHERIFF’S REPORT:
Deputy Hopkins reviewed the calls for Corinne with the Council. Most of the interactions are positive. There were 4 suspicious circumstances, which is citizens being vigilant and noticing something out of place then calling it in. Tom L. asked if there is a pattern in any of the statistics. Deputy Hopkins will look into it and report his findings next month.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:
Tom L. motioned to approve the minutes of May 6th as written. Karen C. seconded the motion. Motion carried with Greg H. for, Ann W. for, Tom L. for, Karen C. for and Wade L. for.

MAYOR/COUNCIL BUSINESS:
	A. Rabies Vaccinations – Greg H. reported that he spoke with a veterinarian and both manufacturers of the rabies vaccination state they are good for 3 years. Our ordinance requires them every 2 years. The Council discussed the issue and decided to change the ordinance to say valid rabies vaccination. A public hearing will be held on June 17th to approve the change to the ordinance. 

	B. Fiscal Year 2025 Budget Adjustments – Mayor Baton presented the proposed budget adjustment for the current budget. The Capital Improvement Plan was reviewed along with several projects that will be moved to fiscal year 26. The city was awarded a grant for the Transportation Master Plan. The skid steer, repair the roof at the city shop, update our Public Work Standards, security cameras at Fire Station and City Shop and possibly soccer goals at the city park will be added to the fiscal year 26 budget.

	C. Fiscal Year 2026 Budget – The budget was reviewed and the changes will be made to add the projects and purchases from the Capital Plan to the 2026 budget. 

	D. Fourth of July – The breakfast set up will start at 6:00 am and will be cooked and served by the City Council. Tom L. volunteered to find people to work at the bounce toys, Ann W. will run Bingo and a new parade route was discussed. 

	E. Privacy Policy – BRAG has provided a Privacy Policy for Cities and Towns to adopt which will protect the city and its employees. The Council reviewed the policy and would like to adopt it once it is ready. 

ORDINANCE /RESOLUTIONS
	A. Ordinance for Sale of Surplus Property – Our city attorney provided this ordinance for the Council to review. The Council would like to move forward with the ordinance.

NEW BUSINESS/REPORTS
Greg H. reported that our contract with Brigham City Animal Shelter expires June 1st and they are not willing to renew it. This causes a problem with an abandoned animals as we are not equipped to take care of them. He is continuing to look into other options with different cities and counties. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:
Kimmie Wright asked for an update on the parade route because the car show cars like to participate. Once we finalize it we will let her know. 

APPROVAL OF CHECKS:

ADJOURNMENT:
Tom L. motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ann W. seconded the motion. Motion carried with Greg H. for, Ann W. for, Tom L. for, Karen C. for and Wade L. for.




I certify these minutes to be true and accurate to the best of my knowledge. 


Kendra Norman



_______________________________________			_______________________
Mayor Shane Baton							Date
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